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From Tumuaki Cath Knell 
He aha te mea nui o te ao  
He tangata, he tangata, he tangata 
What is the most important thing in the world? 

It is the people, it is the people, it is the people. 

Kia ora koutou 

Welcome to Term 2. I hope that you were able to join with our students in taking a 

break over the Easter and ANZAC weekends. With these public holidays falling in the 

school holidays, school term dates have been affected. Term 1 was a long 11 week 

term while Term 2 is a shorter 9 week term. Please be aware of the Public holidays in 

Term 2. King’s Birthday, followed by our Teacher Only Day, 2-3 June and then Matariki 

Friday 20 June. Both of these create long weekend opportunities for you to be aware 

of. I also hope that you weren’t affected by the extreme weather events experienced. 

Do let us know if you, or another of our families that you are aware of, was impacted 

so that support can be provided. 

Opportunities for students 

 As you will see in the following pages there has been SO much happening since our 

last edition including Outdoor Education overnight experiences, BurgerFuel Battle of 

the Bands 2025 winners, Youth MP for Mt Roskill selection, ANZAC Day choir 

performance and ANZAC Day service participation, Student trip to China, VEX 

Robotics Worlds and more. Most of these create lifetime memories.  

Staff time, energy and connections make these opportunities a possibility as do 

parent and volunteer support. Thank you to everyone who has played an enabling or 

supporting role here. You make a difference!  

We also appreciate those who provide sponsorship opportunities. One of these, 

Lenco, is offering discounts to families and ongoing sponsorship to the school if you 

mention Lynfield College, or use the LYFC code, when making a purchase.   

Are your uniform items named! 

With the change in weather we have more students wearing their uniform jumpers 

and jackets to school. Once the day warms up these can be ‘forgotten’. Please help 

us return these to your child promptly by clearly naming them. 

Korowai of Values 

Our Korowai value for Term 2 is Manaakitanga. For Weeks 1 and 2 the focus is on 

‘We are accepting of ourselves and others’. In Week 1 the action has been “Everyone 

in our class feels valued and included when we respect each other’s opinions, listen 

actively, and celebrate our different backgrounds and strengths. We emphasise the 

positive”. For Week 2 the action will be “In our classes everyone belongs when we 

work together, support each other’s learning, and make sure no one is left out”. It 

was great seeing our Y9 students demonstrate this during Wednesday's Road Race. 

We look forward to our wider school community joining us in understanding and 

modelling what Manaakitanga means in our day to day lives 

Nga mihi nui 

Cath Knell 

Tumuaki | Principal 
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School Board Elections 

HAVE YOU CONSIDERED?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS YEAR IS ELECTION YEAR. NOMINATIONS WILL BE SOUGHT IN JULY AND CLOSE 12.00PM WEDNESDAY 

6 AUGUST. 

For more information https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/becoming-a-board-member/ 

 

Lynfield Robotics Team – World Championships Update 

Here's the latest update from Lynfield College Robotics Team for Let's get Lynfield College Robotics on the world stage:  

Thank You for Your Incredible Support ! Our Journey to the World Championships Has Just Begun!  

Today (29th April) the team has departed for the United States 

to compete in the World Championships. We were able to reach 

this important milestone thanks to the incredible support and 

encouragement from so many people. When we reached our 

donation goal of $25,000 through Give a Little, the entire team 

and everyone involved celebrated with great joy. We are truly 

grateful from the bottom of our hearts — thank you so much 

for making this possible. 

Team 2915E will be competing from May 6–8 at the Kay Bailey 

Hutchison Convention Center in Dallas, Texas. They will 

participate in the VEX V5 High School category (VEX V5RC (HS)). 

You can watch their matches live through the following link: 

https://www.vexworlds.tv/#/channels/jmhkmkbdwsh3fg4pfoqn   View the full update and leave a comment here.  

 

Riding Electric Scooters to and from School 
A reminder to students riding E-scooters to and from school. The Land Transport (Road User) Rule 2004 outlines how 

riders must behave, including being ‘careful and considerate’ when riding on the road and footpath, not going too fast, 

and giving way to pedestrians. E-scooters can be used on footpaths and roads (as near as possible to the edge), but not 

in cycle lanes. Safe scooter riding in New Zealand involves being a considerate road user, obeying traffic rules, and taking 

precautions like wearing a helmet. A reminder for students and the community about safe driving, obeying the speed 

limit, and especially for the students ensuring they are adhering to the rules of their individual licence.     

https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/becoming-a-board-member/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.vexworlds.tv_-23_channels_jmhkmkbdwsh3fg4pfoqn&d=DwQFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=SaNsiQBjKJ_bIdTW1vNQRjicfTooAAEjJHZ_4uGdpsc&m=080o4NGQr2_ZZWr43SQ-h3-K7MsSxfaNcf9SHjzcyFIOWgSAa-NWBrijQEt49a9J&s=hZtKAZvdPhwNf6gj4dPgLUJohfcHwYARgimbaBdTOHY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__givealittle.co.nz_cause_lynfield-2Dcollege-2Drobotics_updates_16ed63f9&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=SaNsiQBjKJ_bIdTW1vNQRjicfTooAAEjJHZ_4uGdpsc&m=080o4NGQr2_ZZWr43SQ-h3-K7MsSxfaNcf9SHjzcyFIOWgSAa-NWBrijQEt49a9J&s=3lxsClqqUexdafYBqqiVM7g3eiK4zHkEfrPyS__8OsY&e=
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2025 China Exchange 

Twenty-three students from Years 10 to 13 spent their holidays travelling to China on a cultural exchange trip, marking 

our first visit in seven years to our sister school, Greentown School in Hangzhou. The trip offered students an incredible 

opportunity to experience Chinese culture firsthand while reconnecting with our long-standing friends in Hangzhou. 

Highlights included visits to iconic landmarks such as the Great Wall of China, the Forbidden City in Beijing, the Bund 

and Zhujiajiao Water Town in Shanghai, and the scenic West Lake in Hangzhou. Students also enjoyed spectacular 

performances, including the Impression West Lake show, staged entirely on water, and the action-packed Romance of 

the Song Dynasty. 

The group experienced modern wonders like climbing the world’s third tallest building and spending a magical day at 

Disneyland. Food was also a popular part of the journey, from tasting Peking Duck and dumplings to one brave student 

even trying a locust! The highlight for many was staying with their homestay families in Hangzhou, where they 

experienced everyday Chinese life and hospitality. Our students represented Lynfield College with pride, earning praise 

from hosts, guides, and drivers alike. We are incredibly grateful to Greentown School for their warm welcome and look 

forward to hosting them when they visit in Term 3. 

Special thanks must go to Ms Fang for all her work not only in organising the trip, but also for being the expert translator, 

tour guide and travel agent while we were there. Her skills and efforts are much appreciated.  
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ANZAC Day 

This year we were honoured to sing the National Anthems of Aotearoa 

and Australia for the ANZAC Day dawn ceremony. Singing alongside 

Opera singer Te Ohorere Williams, the service was held at the Auckland 

War Memorial Museum in front of 20,000 people and broadcast live 

on Whakaata Māori TV. After a full day of rehearsal on Thursday, the 

14 students  arrived at Lynfield College at 4am on Friday morning, for 

their 4.30am call time at the domain. They performed brilliantly, with 

a lot of people commenting on how good they sounded. The service is 

available to view online HERE from the 56minute mark.  

A group of our executive students attended the May Road Anzac Day 

Service to pay their respects and honour the sacrifices made by those 

who served. As part of the ceremony, our Head Boy, John Mahe, 

proudly represented our school by delivering a heartfelt reading. It was 

a moving and respectful occasion, and we are very proud of all who 

participated. It was a privilege to stand alongside members of our 

community in remembrance.  

 

Noah Pin (Year 13) was invited to play The Last Post and 

Reveille on Lynfield College’s 1918 bugle at the ANZAC Service 

held at the Lynfield Murray Halberg Village for residents and 

whanau, who gathered to honour and remember the soldiers 

who fought for our country.   

A particularly moving part of the service was listening to Lyn 

Dancer read her Grandfather’s diary entry from 25 April 1915. 

Noah was also on standby in case he was needed to play the 

bugle for the Titirangi ANZAC Service.  

 

 

 

https://www.maoriplus.co.nz/show/anzac-2025/play/6371897623112
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Tauranga Jazz Festival 

Five Jazz Combos made the trip to Tauranga in the last week of Term 1 to compete in the National Youth Jazz Festival. 

With a tight turn around to get their performances ready, we were really happy with the performances from all five 

groups. The level of competition was incredibly high, so while we didn't come away with any major awards, the combos 

were awarded 1 Silver, 3 Bronze and 1 Emerging award. 

The focus now turns to the Auckland Jazz and Blues Competition held at the start of Term 3. 
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Student Leaders Puketāpapa Community Breakfast 

On Monday 7th April, Lynfield College Head Students and BOT Representative, accompanied by Ms Knell and Mrs Clark, 

attended the Community Breakfast hosted by the Puketāpapa Youth Foundation. This event brought together a diverse 

group of attendees, including representatives from local organizations, the Puketāpapa Local Board, and students from 

Mt Roskill Grammar School, with the shared goal of strengthening connections with our youth.  

The morning provided a valuable opportunity for open and meaningful conversations about the challenges young 

people face today. Discussions centered on how communities can better support youth, create safer spaces for them 

to express their concerns, and actively involve them in decision-making processes. It was an inspiring and collaborative 

event that highlighted the importance of youth voice and the collective role we all play in making a more inclusive and 

supportive environment for future generations. Sumedha and Lisara 

Youth MP for Mt Roskill Electorate 

Lynfield College congratulates Mahant Agrawal (Year 12) on being 

chosen as this year’s Youth MP for Dr Carlos Cheung, MP for Mt Roskill.   

Mahant was among ten students (6 from our school) to apply for the 

role, which involved two rounds of interviews, giving him the 

opportunity to put his public speaking skills and advocacy for youth 

matters to the test.    

As Youth MP, Mahant will represent students within our community on 

the things that matter and bring their voices to Parliament.   
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Mt Roskill Jobs Fair 

On April 8th, 100 Lynfield College students attended the Mount Roskill Jobs Expo. This was an event put on by the 

Auckland Business Chamber who wished to expose senior students in the Mount Roskill area to numerous businesses 

and opportunities which exist locally. Students were split into small groups and engaged in presentations and 

discussions with experts in each industry. It was a very well run event which the students took a lot out of.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11 Japanese Students Experience Traditional Bonseki 

On Tuesday 8th April, our Year 11 Japanese language students had the unique opportunity to participate in a Bonseki 

workshop. Bonseki is a traditional Japanese art form that involves creating delicate miniature landscapes using white 

sand, pebbles, and small tools on black trays. 

Students explored the rich history and cultural significance of Bonseki, guided by Naoko Sensei, a skilled Bonseki artist. 

They observed her demonstration of this intricate craft and then had the chance to create their own Bonseki scenes 

under her expert instruction. 

One of the most fascinating aspects the students discovered is that Bonseki scenes are traditionally intended to be 

temporary, reflecting the Japanese aesthetic concept of impermanence. However, in some cases, artists use special 

techniques to preserve their creations. These preserved pieces are known as bonga (tray picture) or suna-e (sand 

picture). 

Through this hands-on experience, students gained a deeper appreciation for Japanese culture and the beauty found in 

fleeting moments. We are incredibly grateful to Naoko Sensei for sharing her artistry and hope to welcome her back to 

our school again. 
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10TMS TearFund Sustainability Trip 

On the last week of term, 60 students from Year 10 Soft Materials went to the Auckland Zero Waste Zone. The purpose 

of this trip was reinforcing the Sustainable Fashion topic covered in class and provide students with a close-up view of 

where our rubbish goes. 

Students had a fantastic time learning about material decomposition exploring examples of clothing and then a practical 

workshop on flower pressing with fabric. The results were quite beautiful with these samples needing to be set first 

week back next term. The second session focused on linear and circular fashion with students demonstrating their 

understanding of the waste model and alternatives to disposal through dramatic performance. 

We were then treated to a tour of the transfer centre and where all the rubbish is sorted. It was a great day of learning, 

and we look forward to seeing the students’ creativity in the Up-cycling project in Term 2. 
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3OED Karangahake Gorge Camp 

In the last week of Term 1, both Level 3 Outdoor Education classes went on their long-awaited camp in the Karangahake 

Gorge. The focus for this camp was river safety and spending a night out in a survival shelter, better known as a bivi. We 

spent the camp learning, building, and developing our outdoor skills while spending time with the environment that 

encompassed us. Each day had its own list of activities, experiences, and assessments. Our group spent the first night 

in the bush, making a survival shelter from the environment around us.  While we were lucky enough to have mostly 

calm and still weather throughout the week, there were a couple of times the weather took a turn, bringing wind and 

rain, but this definitely didn’t stop anyone from making new memories. Some highlights from the camp were the white 

water rafting at Wero, as well as walking around the Karangahake Gorge. We all developed stronger bonds with one 

another, making new friends and learning more about each other. A big thank you to Ms Reynolds for planning this 

camp, as well as Mr Tahu and Ms Samson for helping us through this first OED camp and sacrificing your time.   
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Year 9 Innovative Learning Newsletter 

Just before the Term 1 holidays, 9IL was challenged by a few of their teachers to do a cross-curricular project. This 

covered: Social Studies, Science, Mathematics, and PE and Health. Each of these parts of the project all combined to 

form the Turangawaewae project. Everyone made a Waka Hauora (Double Hulled Waka) for Social studies! It was made 

out of any material that we could source ourselves, however we also had to label each part of the waka and explain 

how waka were significant for historical Māori migration. The end results were absolutely amazing! 

For the PE side of the project we had to identify which of the pillars in Te Whare Tapa Wha was the same as migrating 

on a waka. These include: Physical Wellbeing, Emotional Wellbeing, Mental Wellbeing and Social Wellbeing. We found 

it a great challenge to think about which pillar our wakas correspond with! 

In Mathematics we had to write about another class member’s Turangawaewae and find similarities to our own 

Turangawaewae. We also had to write a story about how we or our ancestors migrated. For the second part of the 

project, we got a world map and drew the coordinates, bearings, compass directions, speed of transport, and etc of our 

ancestors migration path! This was the most challenging part of our Turangawaewae project! 

 For science we linked back to our term one focus which was adaptation. We had to make a presentation about an 

organism native to our home country and talk about the why or why it would not survive if it migrated to NZ. We also 

had to define the characteristics, behaviour and adaptations of our chosen animal! 

Overall, we really enjoyed this project as it allowed us to connect with ourselves, our peers and the environment we 

live in, as well as finding connections between the four different subjects this project was based on.  

By 9IL Newsletter Team! 

 

LitNum Exams 

If your child is sitting literacy and numeracy exams in weeks 4 and 5, you will have received an information letter via 

email at the end of Term 1.  

THE ASSESSMENT SESSIONS WILL BE HELD IN WEEKS 4 AND 5 IN THE HALL 

Writing:  Tuesday 20th May 

Numeracy:  Wednesday 21st May (Year 10 and 11) and Wednesday 28th May (Year 11 – 13) 

Reading:  Thursday 22nd May (A – L) and Thursday 29th May (M – Z) 

Your child has been informed what exams they are entered into and teachers are supporting them to be prepared. 

You can support your child by: 

• Asking them if they have registered on NZQA and if they remember their password. 

• Checking their device is working and charged. 

• Reminding your child to bring a calculator and a ruler to the numeracy exam. 

• Encouraging your child to practise past questions and look at the slide presentation that has been shared already.  

It might be an interesting experience to do some questions with them!  
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Have you downloaded our SchoolBridge App yet? 

This gives you easy access to report an absence, see attendance, results, ability to pay any fees, see sports draws, and 

reports. Information about the app and login details can be found here 

https://apps.apple.com/us/app/schoolbridge/id1563090571 

 

 

 

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.inboxdesign.SchoolBridgeApp 

 

Individual Sports Honours 

SIONE APELU, YEAR 13  

Sione has recently been selected by the WECA Volleyball U19 Boys team who will be playing in Nationals later this term. 

We wish you the best at the tournament Sione and congratulations on your selection! 

GEO SANDYANG YEAR 11 

Geo has also been selected by WECA for their U17 Boys Volleyball team to also compete in nationals! We look forward 

to seeing how you do at the competition and wish you the best for the season also.  

RAJAL SHARMA YEAR 12 

Rajal Sharma participated in the 81st Archery NZ Outdoor National Target Championships during the Easter weekend, 

competing in the Under 18 Men's Compound division, where he won Gold! Rajal was placed in the Mixed Division with 

U21s, U18s and the development categories combined with the matchplay competition, where he ranked 4th in the 

final placing. The weather conditions were challenging, with Cyclone Tam wreaking havoc with strong winds and heavy 

rain. Congratulations Rajal! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your son and/or daughter has achieved representative status (Auckland or NZ) or has competed in such events the 

Sports Office would very much like to hear about this.  Please either ask them to bring proof of the team they made/ 

level they achieved (eg. certificate, letter of selection etc) so we have the exact wording of their achievement, or email 

these details to sport@lynfield.school.nz 

 

Sione Apelu 
Year 13 

Geo Sandyang 
Year 11 

Rajal Sharma 
Year 12 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1iWaCLH6E1o3pq1uyUPFJw2gbOXG1WH2q/view?usp=sharing
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/schoolbridge/id1563090571?itsct=apps_box_badge&itscg=30200
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.inboxdesign.SchoolBridgeApp
mailto:sport@lynfield.school.nz
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/schoolbridge/id1563090571?itsct=apps_box_badge&itscg=30200
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.inboxdesign.SchoolBridgeApp
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Sports Scene 

ROAD RACE 

This Wednesday, we were able to hold our second big house competition of the year which was the 2025 Road Race. 

There were a few concerns beforehand around the weather but it turned out to be perfect for a run and the students 

taking part did an amazing job. It was great to have all the Year 9s running the event again this year as we have done in 

previous years. Having all of them involved made for a fun atmosphere and we hope they all enjoyed the event as well! 

Congratulations to the following students on your placings: 

 FIRST  SECOND THIRD 

Year 9 Boys Alan Li 
9SHL 

Benjamin 
Robinson 9MTH 

Joshua Parkinson  
9SHL 

Year 9 Girls Grace Parkinson 
9SSU 

Grace Vashi 
9DYE 

Sasha Derrick 
9DYE 

Year 10 Boys Mayson Ranchod 
10STL 

Xavier Pearson 
10STL 

Kobe Nicholas 
10HWD  

Year 10 Girls  Annika Vashi 
10CLR 

Angela Li 
10CWL 

Rasha Wafa 
10LAL 

Year 11 Boys Bashir Nabizadah 
11SVR 

Ayaan Vasudeva 
11JSP 

Saaiesh Patil 
11DNG 

Year 11 Girls Devyani Jogia 
11HRW 

Anna Pareja 
11KHN 

Josephine Sor 
11KNR 

Senior Boys Ray Chen 
12OBN 

Jacob Knox 
12BRT 

KIeran Galvin 
12 PHL 

Senior Girls Maren Capps 
12PHL 

Michelle He 
12OBN 

Alina Murumkar 
13CRS 

 

 

                                      Warm-up                    Underway 
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LYNFIELD COLLEGE 2024 TENNIS CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS 

 
Event Winner  Runner up if applicable 

Senior Girls singles Prianka Patel Josephine Sor 

Senior Girls doubles Annaliese Matson and Josephine Sor  

Senior Boys singles Jonathan Mar Sahil Vagh 

Senior Boys doubles Jonathan Mar and Sahil Vagh  

Year 11 Boys singles Ryan Dissanayake 
 

Junior Girls Singles Aanya Vasisht Trishona Adhikari 

Junior Girls Doubles Aanya Vasisht and Trishona Adhikari  

Year 10 Boys Singles Aaron Bradbury Pothan Prabu 

Year 10 Boys Doubles Pothan Prabu and Ronaq Bhatti  

Year 9 Boys Singles Ollie Poole  

 

TEAM TALK 

A massive thank you to all of our community and family coaches, managers and umpires who have been vital in getting 

our winter sports teams underway. In these next few weeks, all of our winter sports will be starting and we wouldn’t be 

able to achieve this without the help of dedicated volunteers. It’s been great to see so many students taking part in their 

chosen sports these past few weeks and getting involved in activities outside of the curriculum.  

 

SPECTATORS AT GAMES 

Spectators are always welcome at games. It is great to see the interest and support from friends and family. It creates 

a lively and positive atmosphere. 

A reminder that our school is a smoke-free environment. This includes vaping. We ask that all spectators and players 

respect this policy. 

We would prefer you don’t bring your dogs to games. However, if you need to, we ask that they be leashed and under 

control at all times. To ensure the safety and comfort of all our visitors, we ask for your cooperation in maintaining 

control of any dogs brought to games. 

Please remember that match officials are volunteers and are doing their best to provide an enjoyable game for all 

players. Please treat them with the kindness and respect they deserve. 

Thank you for your understanding and efforts in helping us maintain a healthy and welcoming environment at our 

school.  

 

Please Help Support Kowhai Kai 

Kōwhai Kai is a student wellbeing programme that supports Lynfield College students and their whānau who are 

experiencing hardship. At the start of lunch time, kai is provided in D12 for students who do not have the means to bring 

lunch to school. If you want to find out more, you can contact Mr Dye, Deputy Principal edye@lynfield.school.nz  This 

has been able to operate thanks to the generosity of our community. We would love to make connection with new 

coporate sponsors. 

DONATIONS CAN BE MADE TO: LYNFIELD COLLEGE, 12-3049-0248027-00, REF: KŌWHAI KAI 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:edye@lynfield.school.nz
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Blood Day at Lynfield College 

NEW ZEALAND BLOOD SERVICE (NZBS) WILL BE HOLDING A MOBILE BLOOD DRIVE AT: 

Lynfield College School Hall 

Thursday 8th May, 9am – 2pm 

Information for Parents, Guardians and Whānau 

It is important that we encourage students into a lifetime habit of donating blood and making a worthwhile contribution 

to their community. 

The Care of Children Act 2004 allows people 16 years and over to make their own decisions about whether or not they 

wish to give blood. Students may choose to donate blood at this session.  

NZBS recommends that students discuss becoming a blood donor with their family.  If families have a particular 

objection to the student choosing to donate blood, please make this known to the student and to the school before the 

blood drive date stated above.  More information about blood donation will be available on the day of the blood drive.   

Parents are also welcome to come to the school and donate blood at this blood drive.  

NZBS respects the privacy of all donors and recommends conversations around blood donor eligibility is carried out 

sensitively. If you require any further information please call 0800 GIVE BLOOD (0800 448 325) or visit nzblood.co.nz  

Becoming a blood donor… 

Age:  First-time donors – 16 to 70 years of age | Existing donors – up to 80 years of age, subject to approval 

Height /Weight:  Weigh at least 50kg. First-time donors under 25 years of age must also meet the height and weight 

criteria. Use our handy calculator on our website at www.nzblood.co.nz to find out if you can donate. 

Health:  You must be in good health. You cannot donate if you have a cold, flu, sore throat, cold sore, stomach bug or 

any other infection.  

You must wait 3 months following a tattoo or piercing before you can donate. If a piercing was performed by a registered 

health professional (GP, pharmacist, etc) you may be eligible to donate after 12 hours.  

If you have recently visited the dentist, you must wait at least 24 hours following a minor procedure (cleaning, fillings 

or braces) or until you have recovered before donating. For complex procedures, such as tooth extraction, please wait 

at least 7 days after your procedure and any antibiotic treatment.   

Travel: If you have been overseas recently, please refer to the ‘Donating after Travelling’ tool available at 

www.nzblood.co.nz to find out when you can donate. 

Food: You must have eaten some food during the four hours prior to donation. 

Identification: You need to bring suitable identification with you. Examples of acceptable ID are driver’s licence, birth 

certificate or passport. A Student ID Card is acceptable if it features full name, date of birth and a photograph. 

With your consent we may also ask the school to confirm you are at least 16 years of age. 

Important facts about blood: 

There is no substitute for human blood; healthy donors are the only source of our blood supply. 

Around 30,000 patients are treated with blood or blood products in New Zealand each year. 

A blood donation is separated into different components, each of which is used to treat different patients (accident 

trauma, patients undergoing surgery, people with leukaemia, transplant patients and many others).  

Blood products are also used for immunisation to help prevent diseases such as hepatitis A and B, tetanus and 

chickenpox. 

Each donation can help save up to 3 people - blood donors are literally lifesavers! 

 

 

http://www.nzblood.co.nz/
http://www.nzblood.co.nz/
http://www.nzblood.co.nz/
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Uniform & Stationery Shop 

HOURS 

The Uniform and Stationery shop is open to all students on site for their uniform and stationery needs during interval 

and lunchtime Mondays to Thursdays, and on Fridays before school at 8am and interval. 

We are not open on Saturday and Sunday, Teacher Only Days or the between term holidays. 

Parents can attend the shop at the following times: 

Monday – Thursday 10.00am – 12.00pm and 12.30pm – 1.30pm 

Friday 8.00am – 11.30am 

SECOND HAND CLOTHING 

The Uniform and Stationery Shop also sells second hand items.  We ask that if you wish to purchase the second hand 

items, you do not come during student’s morning tea or lunchtimes. 

Please be aware that we do not have the full size range in the second hand items. Proceeds from secondhand uniform 

sales go to our hardship fund to support students in need. 

LYNFIELD COLLEGE BLAZER 

The Lynfield College blazer is available to all students. The cost is $260 and it can be purchased from the Uniform Shop. 

We only have a few available in each size at the moment, but if we have high demand, more stock can be brought in. 

ONLINE ORDERING 

Online ordering is available through our website https://lynfield.school.nz/shop.html.  Payment can be made by direct 

credit or credit card and students onsite are able to collect the items from the shop during the above times.  Orders are 

usually ready the next day. 

RETURNS POLICY 

We require a purchase receipt, tags and the skirt “runner stitch” to still be in garments to process returns.  Please be 

aware that we can only return items up to 90 days from the date on your receipt. 

LOST PROPERTY 

If your child has lost uniform items, please ask them to check the Lost Property bin outside the uniform shop. 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO NAME YOUR CHILD’S UNIFORM. 

 

 

Community News 

WATERCARE – HUIA 1 PIPELINE WORKS, BLOCKHOUSE BAY AREA UPDATE 

These works, including our final connection works, will be finished by late May/early June 2025. 

Heaphy Street connection works  

We will be doing our final connection works on Heaphy Street on 30 April 2025. Once we do our final connection works, 

we will need to carry out our final reinstatement works which are estimated to take a further two weeks. Traffic 

management will remain in place as per its current setup. 

White Swan Road connection works  

We will also be doing our final connection works at 209-213 White Swan Road on 14 May 2025. Once we do our final 

connection works, we will need to carry out our final reinstatement works which are estimated to take a further two 

weeks. Traffic management will remain in place as per its current setup. 

We realise that these works have been long and disruptive, and we would like to thank the community for their patience 

while we have undertaken this important section of works. 

 

https://lynfield.school.nz/shop.html
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